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The March 22, 2017 Community/Campus Advisory Coalition (CCAC) was called to order by 

Council Member at Large Gavin Ferlic at 3:30 p.m. in the Common Council Informal Meeting 

Room on 4th floor of the County-City Building.  

 

Persons in attendance included the following individuals representing the following entities: 

 

Gavin Ferlic   South Bend Common Council  gferlic@southbendin.gov 

Corey Robinson  Notre Dame    studegov@nd.edu 

Tim Sexton   Notre Dame    sexton.30@nd.edu  

Kareemah Fowler  South Bend City Clerk  kfowler@southbendin.gov 

Emma McCarthy  St. Mary’s College   emccar01@saintmarys.edu 

Janielle Tchakerian  St. Mary’s College   jtchaker@saintmarys.edu 

Kelly Jordan   Holy Cross College   kjordan@hcc-nd.edu 

Graham Sparks  South Bend City Clerk’s Office gsparks@southbendin.gov 

Adriana Rodriguez  South Bend Common Council arodrigu@southbenin.gov 

Tracy Skibins   Code Enforcement   tskibins@southbendin.gov 

Tim Lancaster   SBPD     tlancast@southbendin.gov 

Bill Thompson  St. Joseph County Police  wthompson@co.st-joseph.in.us 

Lea Klopfenstein  IUSB     lklopfen@iusb.edu 

Stephen M. Salisbury  IUSB     stsalisb@iusb.edu 

Ken Baierl   IUSB     kbaierl@iusb.edu 

Marguerite Taylor   Robinson Community Center  mataylor43@yahoo.com 

Margaret Fosmoe  South Bend Tribune   mfosmoe@sbtinfo.com 

 

 

NOTRE DAME UPDATES/CONCERNS: 

 

Corey Robinson – Announced Becca Blais as the new Student Body President. March 27th, the 

former Treasurer of the United States Rosie Rios will come to speak at the ND Campus and that 

is open to the public. 

 

Tim Sexton – Announced the Robinson Community Learning Center Shakespeare Club will be 

traveling to London this summer and will be performing twice. The 175th Anniversary known as 

the Notre Dame Trail will take place August 26th.  

 

HOLY CROSS COLLEGE UPDATES/CONCERNS: 
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Kelly Jordan – Reaffirmed the MOU for the Sexual Assault Response Team. April 22nd is the 

day for the ‘Saints Run’ that will start and end at the old St. Joseph High School. Registration 

will start at 7:30 a.m. and the run will start at 8:30 a.m. It is a fundraiser 50/50 for the Sisters of 

Holy Cross and the Brothers of Holy Cross.  

 

SAINT MARY’S COLLEGE UPDATES/CONCERNS: 

 

Emma McCarthy – Announced that the the Angela Athletic Facility construction is still on time. 

She also talked about the conversation had between Saint Mary’s College and the Notre Dame 

Police Chief Keri Kei Shibata and how well that went. SMC is also in the process of the student 

government elections. April 21st, the three local campuses will be sponsoring the ‘Take Back the 

Night’ program. 

 

Janielle Tchakerian – Explained that SMC was in a consortium with other institutions in Indiana 

to end sexual assault on campuses. She announced the creation of a SMC Sexual Assault 

Response Team. 

 

INDIANA UNIVERSITY SOUTH BEND UPDATES/CONCERNS: 

 

Leah Klopfenstein – Announced IUSB Student Government is in an election period as of now, 

and she is running for President. She is focusing on establishing a relationship with the Martins 

on Ironwood. Currently, IUSB has no affiliation with the Martins right across from the student 

housing on Ironwood, and she would like to see how student meal plans might be accepted there. 

 

Stephen Salisbury – Announced the new ‘Crimson Card’ as the new student and faculty 

Identification Card. The card is compliant with Voter ID Laws as well and can be used for voter 

registration. He also discussed the IUSB JubileeFest, that celebrates one hundred (100) years of 

classes being offered by IU, fifty (50) years of graduating classes, and twenty-five (25) years for 

the school of the arts. He explained the ‘Party of the Century’ on June 17th which is a large 

fundraising effort for an alumni scholarship that will be available to any student. He also 

commended a student’s vision and drive to fundraise and host an event to help the Syrian 

refugees. 

 

RESIDENTS/NEIGHBORS UPDATES AND CONCERNS: 

 

Marguerite Taylor – Stated April 8th is the ‘Back the Bend’ event. It is a bus tour for senior 

citizens to the campuses. 

 

CITY OF SOUTH BEND UPDATES/CONCERNS: 

 

Bill Thompson – Stated it has been a good year with good relationships between the community 

and County Police. 

 

Tim Lancaster – Stated it has also been a very good year this year with regard to the relationship 

between students and the police force. 

 

Adriana Rodriguez – Updated the committee on SB-558 and the language in the bill that would 

make the South Bend Chronic Nuisance Ordinance null and void. She encouraged committee 

members to contact legislators and voice their opposition to the bill.  Ms. Rodriguez also 

announced that this would be her last meeting, as she has accepted a new job. 
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A member from the community that did not provide their name came to speak to the committee 

and object to the proposed substation relocation for AEP. 

 

Gavin Ferlic thanked all members for coming and set the next date for the CCAC Committee 

Meeting as April 25th, at 3:30 p.m. in the Council Informal Meeting Room on the 4th floor of the 

County-City Building. 

 

 

Gavin Ferlic adjourned the meeting at 4:13 p.m. 


